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Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 23rd October 2012
In attendance:

Dr Colin Machin (Chairman) (CM)

Mr Darren Brittain (DB)





Mrs Penelope Burns (PB) 
Mrs Hasmeeta Parmar




Mr Alfred Geary (AG)





Mrs Jane Austin – WMC (JA)

Apologies:


Mr Keith Verrall (KV)




Mr Simon Bardsley (SB)

MATTERS ARISING:

· TV/Media Screen - Arrangements with CNetwork ongoing, installation could take up to 6 months as CNetwork needs to search the market for suitable advertisers.
· NAPP/Other PPG’s Update - CM attended the meeting of 6th October. A current campaign being put forward which is titled ‘You Can Chose Better’ is to inform/promote the different services available for patients to enable them to choose the correct service for their requirements, e.g.  NHS Choices / Pharmacist / GP / Walk in Centre / Emergency Services.    A booklet has been produced by Leicester City NHS for patients providing them with the relevant information on each service.  It was suggested that copies be obtained to hand out to patients.
Action : JA to check to see if the surgery has received any booklets & liaise with CM

· Pharmacist Attendance at Meetings - Lloyds Pharmacist, Manoj, was invited to attend the tonight’s meeting, unfortunately he was unable to do so.  It is known that other PPG groups have a pharmacist attending their meetings and the WMC PPG would very much like this to be the case for them.  CM  suggested that the invite be extended to another pharmacist, e.g. pharmacist at Boots Chemist.  
Action : JA to liaise with SB and notify CM of the outcome.
· PPG Newsletter - Ideas required for the first publication.  The committee have made arrangements to hold ‘brainstorming’ meetings at a member’s house and decide on the best way forward.  PB was ‘elected’ as the editor of the newsletter, JA will provide information from the surgery which can be included.  JA suggested that the campaign ‘You Can Chose Better’ be featured in the newsletter as a way of the PPG promoting the campaign.  
Another suggestion was for a topical health feature to be provided by a Practice Nurse or GP, JA will put this idea forward to SB.  
It was also suggested that the committee look at other PPG newsletters to give them ideas.
Action : JA, SB & all Committee Members
· PPG Promotion - DB attended the medical centre on Monday 22nd October and  
introduced himself as a PPG committee member to many patients.  A small survey which was produced by the PPG was distributed to the patients, a total of 32 were completed.  A breakdown of the results produced the following issues :
1. Telephones not being answered quick enough – though an improvement was noticed recently.
2. Patients unaware of pre-bookable appointments.

3. Waiting room chairs too ‘shabby’.
4. Photo board would be good for patients to familiarise themselves with the staff.
5. Car parking issues.
6. Not enough children’s toys.
7. Reception staff not friendly enough.
8. Patients unaware of services/clinics available.
9. Patients unaware of the PPG.
10. Patients waiting too long at the reception desk.
11. Reception sitting area signage is required for different doctors.
12. Confidentiality at reception.

13. Medical Centre opening times.
The above issues will be looked into to see were improvements can be made, some issues are presently being dealt with;
Chairs for the waiting rooms were ordered in August, delivery is expected within the next couple of weeks.

Pre-bookable appointments – information is in the practice booklet and on the practice website. Notices are also on display in reception.

A staff photo board has already been purchased by WMC, we are awaiting the photographs to be taken.

We cannot provide any extra parking, but Travelodge try to make sure that their customers do not use our parking facilities.

A PPG Notice board is located in the main reception area.

The TV media screens will help WMC to provide patients with all the relevant information they require on the medical centre and to help promote the services that it provides.

With regard to confidentiality at reception, it was suggested that patients be asked to stand back from the desk until it becomes vacant – a notice similar to the ones provided at banks/airports etc may be useful.  Also suggested was that the reception desk be modified to ensure that no paperwork with patients details is viewable from the patients position at the desk.
Action : JA to liaise with SB.

DB suggested that 2 members of the reception team be permanently sat at the desk to help ease the congestion that occurs.
Action : JA to liaise with SB.

DB would like to thank the staff at WMC for looking after him on his visit and all the committee members would like to thank DB very much for his hard work and effort on the visit, survey and collation of the survey results.
· PPG WEBSITE  woodbrookppg.org.uk  -  website is still under construction at present.
A.O.B.

PPG meeting times – in the near future it may be possible to hold the meetings late morning/early afternoon.  To be discussed at the next meeting.

Suggestion Box – still waiting for the joiner to provide and install said box.
Meeting closed at 7:50 pm
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

· Wednesday  20th November 2012, at 6.30pm
